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In accordance with the Administrative Law Judge's Ruling ("Ruling") issued on July 12, 

2007, the Southern California Public Power Authority ("SCPPA) respectfully submits this 

statement for the prehearing conference that is scheduled for August 1,2007 in this proceeding. 

SCPPA generally finds merit in the policies recommended by the staff of the California 

Public Utilities Commission ("Commission") in the July 12, 2007 Preliminary Staff 

Recommendations for Treatment of Natural Gas Sector Greenhouse Gas Emissions 

("Preliminary Staff Recommendations"). First, the staff recommends that if a cap-and-trade 

regime is established to meet the greenhouse gas ("GHG") reduction goals of Assembly Bill 

("AB") 32, the natural gas sector should be a capped sector. This proposition is certainly true. 

As pointed out in the Preliminary Staff Recommendations, the natural gas sector (excluding 

natural gas used for electricity generation) constitutes approximately 14 percent of California's 

GHG emissions. Clearly, the natural gas sector must be a capped sector in order to achieve 

Assembly Bill ("AB") 32 goals. 










